CITY OF FERNAN LAKE VILLAGE
REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING

October 3rd, 2011
The Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  There was a quorum present of Council members, Myers, Tierney, Job and Jurvelin.  Staff members Cindy Espe, Sam Newman and Bill Appleton were present. 
City Guests –Planning and Zoning members Paul Fromm, Rita Whiteford, Joe Brown, and Sabrina Goodsen were in attendance to listen and discuss Fernan Park.

September Minutes -The minutes for the September 12th City Council meeting were reviewed.  There was a motion made by Councilmember Job, seconded by Councilmember Myers to approve the September 12th, 2011 minutes.    Motion carried with Jurvelin, Job, Tierney, and Myers. 

Payables and Financials. The Council reviewed the payables report and the Financials Report. There was a motion made by Councilmember Tierney, seconded by Councilmember Job to approve the financials and payables.  Motion carried with Jurvelin, Job, Tierney, and Myers.

Engineer’s Report-The engineer was not present, but the mayor will review the revised FEMA letter so they may be sent to the property owners before the November meeting.

City Attorney – There was lengthy discussion of existing ordinance #105 and The MOU regarding the park and procedures in place for any activity that may be proposed at the park.

The attorney went over the legality of having public votes. There was some discussion on the possibility of amending the MOU with the county and/or making amendments to Ordinance #105. The attorney will contact Parks and Waterways to discuss options.

There was a question on the sewer agreement with City of Cda which the attorney will review for future discussion.

Mayor and Council Report– The Mayor recommended Chuck Tasca for the Planning and Zoning opening and there was discussion to appoint Chuck at the November Council meeting.

There was a motion made by Councilmember Jurvelin, seconded by Councilmember Myers to delay public hearing on the Comprehensive Plan until after review of the Ordinance #105 and the MOU agreement with the county. Motion carried with Jurvelin, Job, Tierney, and Myers.
Clerk Report –The 2012 calendar was reviewed. There was a motion made by Councilmember Job, seconded by Councilmember Tierney to adopt the 2011-2012 Calendar. Motion carried with Jurvelin, Job, Tierney, and Myers.

There was discussion on the 2012 contract for The Sweep. The council will review the 2012 budget at the November meeting before a decision is made. The clerk will contact The Sweep to make certain there will be no cleaning in October 2011.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:40p.m.  Motion made by Councilmember Tierney, seconded by Councilmember Job to adjourn.   Motion carried with Jurvelin, Job, Tierney, and Myers.    
Cindy Espe, Clerk
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